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for 2010

Ed Smith
4201 Quail Springs Cr. 
Augusta, GA  30907  
daandcha@aol.com
706-860-8332 (home)    
706-789-6466 (office)

Ron Nall
2550 Meridian Blvd., Suite 300
Franklin, TN  37067
RonNall555@aol.com
615-687-7722 (office)

1961

	 COLUMBIA MILITARY ACADEMY
Alumni Association Board Meeting, May 1, 2010

Vest Hall -- Columbia Academy -- Columbia, TN
	 The meeting was called to order 
by President Don Kimbrell.
   	 The Invocation was given by 
Randy Howell.
   	 The Pledge of Allegiance was 
led by John Bass
   	 President Kimbrell thanked all 
members attending for their effort 
to travel to the meeting. Several 
members were unable to attend due 
to the weather and flooding in the 
Tennessee area.

CA President
   	 Dr. James Thomas, President of 
Columbia Academy, welcomed the 
Board and thanked us for our con-
tinued use of Columbia Academy 
Campus for our meetings. Dr. James 
thanked the Alumni Association for 
the $5,000.00 donation to the Acad-
emy Hall Repair Project. He told 
us the fund raising is in progress. 
The roof repair estimate is $63,000. 
CA was awarded a grant from the 
State of Tennessee for $25,000, and 
CMAAA has donated $5,000.
	 CA will apply for a grant for 
repair to the roof of Frierson Hall, 
which is not in use at this time. 
	 Dr. Thomas gave the Board an 

update on CA. There are presently 
650 students enrolled, which is down 
by 40 from last year. The enrollment 
is expected to remain stable at this 
time. A satellite campus for Spring 
Hill has been approved which will 
be used for Kindergarten through 6th 
Grade. 
   	 Dr. Thomas told the Board CA 
was looking forward to our Reunion 
in August, and they would help in 
any way possible.
   A motion was made, seconded and 
approved to accept the minutes from 
the Aug. 29, 2009 Board meeting, 
as published in the Winter, 2009 
Bugle.
   	 Ed Tuggle gave the Treasurer 
Report, as of March 31, 2010

General Fund: $36,748.44
Museum Fund: $19,769.61

Old Business
   	 Don Kimbrell reported he is 
compiling the information to submit 
our Tax Exempt report to the IRS.
   	 Don Kimbrell reported that 
Woody is in the process of having 
the Museum Donor Plaque complet-
ed and the CMA memorial updated. 
A motion was made, seconded and 

passed to approve $1,000 to update 
the Hall of Honor section on the 
memorial.
   	 Mike  Gi lchr i s t  r epor ted 
CMAAA will be presenting a 
$1,500 scholarship to a CA Senior, 
who is undetermined at this time.
New Business:
   	 Don Kimbrell updated the 
Board as to the details of the Re-
union Headquarters at Embassy 
Suites and Friday and Saturday 
night activities.
	 All information will be available 
online at the CMAAA website.
   	 There was discussion about 
having the Friday afternoon Board 
Meeting at Embassy Suites instead 
of on campus. A motion was made, 
seconded and passed to have the 
Friday meeting at Embassy Suites.
   	 Randy Howell reported the golf 
tournament will begin at 8:00AM, 
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“Minutes” continued from page 
and will be held at Stoney Brook in 
Columbia.
   	 Don Kimbrell reported that 
Woody proposed to have 2 granite 
engraved blocks at $1,600 each, 
one for the Cannon & Caisson, and 
one to be placed at the Memorial 
with information on each one. Wally 
Couch suggested we explore alter-
nate sources for the granite. After 
discussion, Wally will report back 
to Don with information on any ad-
ditional source. A motion was made, 
seconded, and passed to approve the 
funding for the blocks, using the least 
expensive source available.  

Window Repairs Needed
   	 Marshall Cranford reported to 
the Board the Museum windows are 
in need of repair. There was a discus-
sion of a work day with volunteers 
to do the repairs. Mike Gilchrist sug-
gested the CA volunteer work group 
would be more qualified to do this 
work. Mike will follow up with Dr. 
Thomas and pursue the volunteer 
group doing the window repair. A 
motion was made, seconded, and 
passed to pay for the materials for 
the window repair. 
   	 There was a discussion of visi-
tors having access to the Museum. 
There will be an information sign 
placed at the Museum with local 
contact information. The contact 
information will also be published 
in The Bugle.
   	 Winston Elston reported the Hall 
of Honor Committee is considering 
several nominees and they are re-
searching and gathering information 
on each.
   	 A motion was made, seconded, 
and passed to adjourn the meeting.

Board Members Attending:
Don Kimbrell ’53 President
Mike Gilchrist ’63 Vice-President
Robin Salze ’66 Secretary
Skip Snow ’55 Treasurer

Bill Raiford ’55 Past President

RC Smith ‘44
Jack Walker ‘45
John Bass ‘53
Marshall Cranford ‘54
Hal Roe ‘57
Tom Walbert ‘58
John Hubbard ‘59
Wally Couch ‘62
Don Noffsinger ‘63
Tom Colvert ‘65
Jim Borum ‘66
Ed Tuggle ‘67
Randy Howell ‘72
Winston Elston ‘74
Jay Robbins ‘76

Respectfully Submitted
Robin Salze ‘66

CMAAA Secretary

BLUE WING HUNTING CLUB. . . Another year at the Blue-Wing Hunt-
ing Club.  Dudley Dolinger (‘73) hosts an annual trip to Reelfoot Lake for 
former Cadets to enjoy a weekend of whatever comes along.  The 2010 
group included (loosely left to right) Woody Pettigrew (‘73), Dudley, Tom 
Norris (‘73), Greg Thompson (‘72), Mike Glover (‘74), Tex Tucker (‘71), 
Jim Law (‘72), Norm Andersen (‘73) and Bobby Bain (‘72).  Bill Patrick 
(‘73), the group’s lawyer, was preparing someone’s briefs and could not 
make the trip.

CMA History Series
Warmly Received
	 The alumni association applauds 
the work of Woody Pettigrew for 
composing the series on the History 
of CMA which appeared on page 
one of the last five issues of the Bu-
gle. The Bugle editor has received a 
number of favorable comments on 
series which will appear in its en-
tirety on the web site in the not too 
distant future.
	 Woody reports, “I have com-
bined all the articles into one and 
have made a few corrections and 
additions along the line.  I intend 
having the full document ready for 
print and for placing on the website 
in time for the reunion.”
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Grand Reunion
Scramble Golf Tournament

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 HANDICAP
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 FROM WHAT
NAME (Last, First, Middle) ___________________________________ Class of ______ TEES _________(Age) ______
HOME STREET ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________________
CITY_____________________________________________________________STATE _________ ZIP_____________
HOME PHONE (_____) __________________________BUS. PHONE (____) _________________________________
E-MAIL ADDRESS (please print) _____________________________________________________________________

$60.00 Tournament Fee

As usual, we expect a large turnout for this event. However, our field of players is limited. Please respond with 
this completed form with your check (payable to Randy Howell) as soon as possible. If you have any questions, 
call Randy at 931-486-1058 or e-mail him at: randy.howell@cna.com 
Note: Proper golf attire is required.

Make check to: Randy Howell
And Mail it to: 600 Charles Lane, Spring Hill, TN 37174

Hal Y. Roe, Class of ‘57
New President, ARA
	 Cleveland, TN businessman, Hal 
Roe has been installed as president 
of the American Rental Associa-
tion (ARA), an 
in te rna t iona l 
trade associa-
tion serving the 
e q u i p m e n t 
rental industry. 
Hal, president of 
Bradley Rentals 
assumed the of-
fice of president 
at the conclusion of The Rental Show 
2010, ARA’s annual trade show and 
convention held last month in Or-
lando, Fla. As ARA’s president and 
chief elected officer, Roe will assume 
the primary leadership role in guid-
ing the membership organization.

	 ARA’s volunteer board of direc-
tors includes rental business owners 
and manufacturers/suppliers to the 
rental industry who work with ARA 
staff to oversee the association and 
its programs. The ARA board of 
directors consists of four officers 
and 15 directors who serve either a 
two-year or three-year term. In order 
to provide for continuity while incor-
porating new thinking and innovative 
approaches, a third of the members 
rotate off the board each year. ARA’s 
mission is to promote the success of 
members and advance the growth of 
the equipment rental industry.
	 Roe has a long history of involve-
ment with ARA, serving on the ARA 
board of directors as chairman of 
the Construction and Industrial Ser-
vices Shared Interest Group and on 
a number of other ARA committees, 

including the ARA Executive, Audit, 
Budget and Investment Commit-
tees. Roe served as a board member 
and chairman of the board of ARA 
Insurance Services, president of the 
ARA of Tennessee in 1996 and was 
named ARA Region Three Person 
of the Year in 1997. Roe’s company, 
Bradley Rentals, received ARA’s 
President’s Image Award in 2005.
	 “I want to show ARA members 
how to maximize their membership; 
that’s my goal. I want the member 
to receive value and feel good about 
continuing to be a member of ARA,” 
said Roe.
	 The American Rental Association 
is an international trade organization 
that supports equipment rental busi-
ness owners and rental equipment 
manufacturers and suppliers, and is 
known as the global leader for the 
industry.

Hal Roe
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NAME (Last, First, Middle) _________________________________________________ Class of ______
HOME STREET ADDRESS _______________________________________________________________
CITY__________________________________________________STATE _________ ZIP_____________
HOME PHONE (_____) _____________________BUS. PHONE (____) ___________________________
E-MAIL ADDRESS (please print) __________________________________________________________
❑ Count On Me To Attend The 2010 CMAAA Grand Reunion.
❑ I Am Unable to Attend but have enclosed my $40.00 for the next 2 years Dues ($20.00 per Year).
Names of Others Accompanying me to the Reunion ____________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________
I Plan on Arriving at Embassy Suites, Franklin at Approximately ________AM  PM,  __________________Date

Please check those activities and functions of interest to your party. In so doing, indicate the number of participants and appropri-
ate fee per activity. Please mail this completed form with a check (payable to CMA Alumni Association) for the total amount in 
an envelope to arrive by August 1, 2010. Thanks for your help. If you have any questions, contact Becky Moon at 804 Athenaeum 
Place, Columbia, TN  38401-3156 or (931) 388-9128 or e-mail her at: athenae@bellsouth.net

2010 Reunion Honorees
Check all that Apply

                ❑   Band Member ❑   Gold Star Drill Platoon ❑   Color Guard
Activity Fees

❑ Grand Reunion Registration Fee (Required) ..........($15.00 / Adult; $30.00 / Couple) ____ x $15.00 = $_______
The registration fee is required regardless of how many or few activities registrants attend. It  covers the association’s costs of   
1. Promoting and orchestrating this affair plus goods and services, 2. the Hospitality Room at the Embassy Suites, 

       3. Hall Rental and entertainment and 4. Bugle Newsletter Expenses.

❑ Golf Tournament, 8 AM, Friday $60.00 Complete “Golf Form” pg. 8 and make Check to Randy Howell. 
❑ Welcome Reception hors d’oeuvres, 5:30 to 8:30 PM, Friday ($15.00 per person)   _____ x $15.00 = $__________
❑ CMAAA General Meeting, 9:30 AM, Saturday on Campus in Columbia. . . . . . . .(No Additional Charge)
❑ Deli Luncheon in CA Cafeteria, Noon, Saturday. . . . . . . . . ($9.00 per Person)       ______ x $9.00  =  $__________
❑ Ladies Historic Bus Tour, 9 a.m. Saturday from CA. . . . . ($50.00 per Person)       ______ x $50.00 = $__________
❑ Reunion Banquett/Ballroom, 6:00 PM, Saturday. . . . . . . . ($40.00 per Person)       ______ x $40.00 = $__________
❑ Biennial Alumni Association Dues. . . . . . ($20.00 per Year x 2 = $40.00 per Cadet)______x $40.00 = $__________
            Total      = $ __________
         (Please make check payable to CMA Alumni Association
         and Mail to: Becky Moon
          804 Athenaeum Place 
                   Columbia, TN  38401-3156

106th Anniversary

	 For Room Reservations Call:
Embassy Suites Nashville South
820 Crescent Centre Dr., 
Franklin, TN: 1-615-515-5151
Use Code: “CML” for discount.
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SILVER TAPS

continued on next page

George W. Cooke, Class of ‘50
	 George Wade Cooke, 77, of 
Steele, MO, died Jan. 29 at St. Ber-
nard’s Hospital in Jonesboro, AR 
after an extended illness.
	 Born May 5, 1932 in Tuscalo-
osa, AL, he and his family moved 
to Steele during his grade school 
years.
	 After graduating CMA he ac-
cepted a basketball scholarship to 
Mississippi State University and 
was the Bulldogs’ starting center 
for three years before graduating in 
1954.
	 He married Edith Fitzgerald of 
Phoeba, MS, in June of 1954 and 
after several years of serving in the 
U.S. Army, the couple moved back 
to Steele. He taught at South Pe-
miscot High School in Steele while 
farming. He retired from both farm-
ing and teaching in 1994.
	 He was a deacon at First Baptist 
Church of Steele for 52 years and 
was also a Sunday School teacher 
and director for many years. He 
spent many years as a member of 
the Board of Education for the R-3 
School District near Caruthersville, 
MO, and the South Pemiscot Spe-
cial School District.
	 He was preceded in death by his 
parents, George and Pauline Boone 
Cooke, and a sister, Margaret Cooke 
Vincent.
	 He leaves his wife of 55 years, 
Edith Cooke of Steele; three daugh-
ters, Carol Lee Cooke of Steele, 
Debra Lynn Cooke Holden and her 
husband, Jerry of Terry, MS, and 
Anne-Margaret Vincent of Tuscalo-
osa; four grandchildren, Josh Cooke 
and Courtney Cooke of Blytheville 
and Glyn Holden and Ashlee Hold-
en of Terry; two nephews, Mike 
Franklin and Pat Franklin, both of 

Summons to a Soldier 
By Dorothy Lou Elias

 Dedicated to James Dunnavant, 
CMA Class of ‘68, by the author, 
21 July, 1970.

Surely a statue in bronze awaits, 
Him who is summoned by a stron-
ger source,
Sheltered by the strength of his 
dignity.
Still, the Soldier cannot change 
his course. 
He is a victim of his innocence--
Doomed to pay a debt he does not 
owe. 
He seeks service above asylum
In harvesting seeds he did not sow. 
Who will assume his purpose and 
cause
When he holds no power over 
them?
If he is sacrificed to silence,
Who will be able to speak for him?

Only the living can proceed, 
Only by living can they intercede! 
 
	 WO1 Dunnavant died in Viet-
nam 18 July, 1970 of injuries sus-
tained when his helicopter crashed 
11 July.
	 This was printed in the GILES 
FREE PRESS in Pulaski, Tennessee 
5 August, 1970.

“Whhhhaazzuupppp Dudes”
Odds and Ends from Here and There

	 George Mabry, Class of ‘54 en-
tertained members of his class at a 
luncheon at Hillwood Country Club, 
Nashville last fall. Those attending 
included Ross Campbell, Memphis; 
Gordon Guess, Marion, KY; Chuck 
Haston, McMinnville, TN; Simpson 
Russell, Florence, AL; and Woody 
Woodward, Tullahoma/Winter Ha-
ven, FL.

-------------------------
	 Sad news. Len Taliaferro, Class 
of ‘56, and his wife Marcia lost their 
daughter, Angelyn, to depression re-
cently. 

-------------------------
	 Skeeter Atkinson, Class of ‘70, 
writes us that his son Irby Atkinson 
IV (USMC) is on active duty in Iraq. 
They are both proud and sad. “We 
miss him so much it hurts. He got 
his first ever tax return this year and 
sent it home as a gift for his younger 
brother and sister.”

-------------------------
	 John J. Redmon, Class of ‘71 re-
ports that his son is now out of the 
Marines after 4.5 years of active 

duty. “He left as a corporal and after 
three tours of war time duty on the 
front lines, 2 in Iraq and 1 in Afghan-
istan. He was injured during his last 
tour of duty by a road side bomb that 
took the front of his humvee off. His 
buddies in the drivers seat and pas-
senger shotgun seat were OK only 
suffered broken legs, no limbs lost, 
no lives lost. My son was in the tur-
ret and suffered severe gashes to the 
left elbow and left knee. We are very 
proud of him and his service to our 
country. He is my hero,” says John.

SCHOLARSHIP. . .Woody Pet-
tigrew, Class of ‘73, presents the 
CMA Alumni Association Scholar-
ship to Columbia Academy’s Daniel 
B. Smith recently.  Dan was selected 
for the $1,500 scholarship based on 
demonstrated leadership, service, 
responsibility, discipline, patriotism, 
loyalty, and integrity. Dan will be at-
tending The Citadel in the fall.

Sad news. Len Taliaferro, Class 
of ‘56, and his wife Marcia lost 
their daughter, Angelyn, to de-
pression recently. Two friends 
from his church took Len to 
Lumpkin, GA, just south of Co-
lumbus, to pick up her personal 
effects and vehicle. He reports 
that “It was a good trip despite 
the sad purpose.
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Northport, AL.
	 Funeral services were held Feb. 
1 at the First Baptist Church of 
Steele with the Rev. Michael Fun-
derburk officiating. Burial followed 
at Pemiscot Memorial Gardens near 
Caruthersville.
	 John W. German Funeral Home 
of Steele was in charge.

------------------
William F. Alexander, Class of ‘52
	 William Fields “Bill” Alex-
ander, Transportation executive, 
age 75, passed 
away April 9, in 
Nashville, TN. 
He is survived 
by his wife of 
48 years, Helen 
Davis Alexan-
der and chil-
dren, William Fields Alexander III 
(Margaret), Molly Alexander Ma-
honey (Scott) and Philip Davis Al-
exander (Shannon). 
	 He is also survived by his sis-
ter, Ann Kendall Alexander Fosythe 
(Don).
	 Mr. Alexander was preceded in 
death by his mother, Irene McBane 
Alexander and his father, William 
Fields Alexander, Sr. 
	 He was born in Lawrenceburg, 
TN July 24, 1934. A man of true 
Christian belief, he was member of 
the First Methodist Church in Law-
renceburg. Growing up, he attended 
Lawrence County public schools as 
well as CMA. Furthering his educa-
tion, he graduated from the Univer-
sity of Tennessee, Knoxville, and 
was a member of Sigma Chi frater-
nity and the ROTC. 
	 Upon leaving the University of 
Tennessee, he honorably served his 
country as a Specialist in the United 
States Army. After completion of 
his military service in 1959, he be-

gan his career in the transportation 
industry with Super Service Motor 
Freight. During his 40 year career 
in the transportation industry, he 
worked as a transportation execu-
tive with Time Inc. and Roadway 
Express. 
	 He also served as President and 
Principal of Goggin Truck Line in 
Shelbyville, TN, and S & W Freight 
in Murfreesboro, TN. After sell-
ing his interest in both truck lines, 
he finished his distinguished career 
with Humboldt Express in Nash-
ville, TN. He held membership in 
numerous trade associations includ-
ing, Delta Nu Alpha Transportation 
Fraternity, Nashville Traffic and 
Transportation Club, and Rotary In-
ternational. 			 
	 An avid historian and gene-
alogist, he held membership in the 
Tennessee Historical Society and 
the Lawrence County, Williamson 
County, and Bedford County His-
torical Societies. He was a charter 
member of the Lawrence County, 
Williamson County, and Ruther-
ford County Chapters of the Sons of 
American Revolution (SAR). 
	 He was a member of Clan Mac-
Bean and of the Alexander Scot-
tish September. He was one of the 
founders of the Alexander Family 
Genealogical Society. He was also 
recognized as a Tennessee Colonel 
and a Tennessee Squire. 
	 Mr. Alexander held membership 
in many civic and military organiza-
tions, including the Muscular Dys-
trophy Foundation - Board Member, 
the American Legion, and he was a 
lifelong member and supporter of 
the Republican Party. 
	 An expert in the field of an-
tiques, his interest included early 
Tennessee period pieces and Coca-
Cola memorabilia. An outdoors 

man, he enjoyed hunting and fish-
ing. He was also an avid supporter 
of UT Athletics. He was the devoted 
and doting grandfather of Elizabeth 
Burns Alexander, Davis McBane 
Alexander, Katherine Davis Al-
exander, Helen Louise Alexander, 
Alexander Colleen Mahoney, Wil-
liam Sean Mahoney, Mary Kath-
erine Mahoney, Megan McBane 
Mahoney, Henry Fields Alexander, 
Margaret MacBean Alexander, Wil-
liam Keller Alexander, Patrick Cle-
burne Alexander, Mary MacAlister 
Alexander, and Bernadette Blue 
Alexander. He leaves behind many 
relatives, friends, and loved ones. 
Pallbearers included, in his words, 
“my super, great, loving, caring 
nephews”. Honorary Pallbearers: 
Roy R. Manning, Jr., Robert T. Da-
vis, Alphonse H. Davis, Frank P. 
Davis, Donald Forsythe, Joe Parkes, 
Billy Joe Graves, Phil Usher, Frank 
Johns, Robert L. Smith, Philip Pars-
ley, Bennie Stevens, C. W. Dool-
ey, Jr., Carroll Cagle, Pat Sharbel, 
Tommy Cook, Reed Nicholson, Jim 
Gilmore, Dr. Virgil H. Crowder, 
Jr., Dennis Britt, and David White 
Dortch. Services were held on April 
13 at St. Henry Church, Nashville. 
	 In lieu of flowers, please send 
donations to Overbrook School 
of the Dominican Campus or the 
American Diabetes Association.

------------------
Carlton Swafford, Class of ‘52
	 Carlton Swafford, age 77, of 
Columbia, TN passed away Aug. 7, 
2009.
	 Funeral services for Mr. Swaf-
ford were conducted Aug. 8, at St. 
Catherine Catholic Church, Co-
lumbia with Reverend Father Clare 
Hendricks and Deacon Price Keller 
officiating. Burial followed in the 

continued on next page

Bill Alexander
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	 Memorials may be made to St. 
Catherine Catholic Church, Build-
ing Maintenance Fund, 3019 Cayce 
Lane, Columbia, TN 38401. 

------------------
Harry S. “Sandy” Hays, Class of ‘53
	 Harry Sanders “Sandy” Hays, 
died May 31. Memorial Services 
were held in the chapel at Hope 
Presbyterian Church, Memphis, 
with burial in Elmwood Cemetery. 
	 Sandy was born in Memphis to 
the late Dennis Smith Hays and So-
phie Mounger Hays. 
	 After graduating CMA, he 
served with the Medical Detach-
ment in the 826th Tank Battalion 
of the United States Army. 
	 In 1960 he earned his BS de-
gree from the University of Tennes-
see followed by a Bachelor of Laws 
degree from the University of Ten-
nessee College of Law in 1961. 
	 Returning to Memphis, Sandy 
joined Allen & O’Hara, Inc. in 
1964 becoming Secretary and As-
sistant General Counsel in 1969. 	
	 Throughout his career at Al-
len & O’Hara, Inc., Sandy earned 
the positions of General Counsel, 
Director, President, and CEO, ulti-
mately leading a group to purchase 
Allen & O’Hara, Inc. from The 
Northwestern Mutual Life Insur-
ance Company in 1984. 
	 He served as majority owner, 
President and CEO until his retire-
ment in 1998. Sandy was a member 
of Hope Presbyterian Church. 
	 He served as a member of the 
Board of Directors of United Way 
of Greater Memphis, Boy Scouts 
of America-Chickasaw Council, 
The Residence Inns Association, 
and Equity Inns, Inc. 
	 His greatest joy was his family. 
He is survived by his wife, Sue, his 
two daughters Carter Hays Rhoads 
and husband Steve, of Wyckoff, 

continued on next page

NJ, along with Dorothy (Muffet) 
Hays Barzizza and husband, Tom 
of Memphis. 
	 He was a devoted grandfather 
to Stephen and wife Emily, Ben, 
Dottie, Natalie Rhoads, and Me-
gan, Michael and Sophie Barzizza. 
He is also survived by his loving 
brother James Walker Hays, III, 
and was preceded in death by his 
wife, Dorothy Morris Hays and his 
older brother Dennis Smith Hays, 
Jr. The family requests memori-
als be sent to Hope Presbyterian 
Church, 8500 Walnut Grove Road 
Cordova, TN 38018 or the donor’s 
favorite charity. 

Polk Memorial Gardens with mili-
tary honors provided by the U.S. 
Army. Carlson Swafford, grand-
son, played Taps.
	 Born May 11, 1932 in Law-
rence County, he was the son of the 
late James H. and Lestical Dooley 
Swafford. Following graduation 
from CMA, he joined the Tennes-
see National Guard before entering 
active duty in the Army from 1955-
57. After his discharge, he served 
as a commissioned officer in the 
Army Reserves. Mr. Swafford was 
a broadcaster in Radio and Televi-
sion for 38 years. After retirement 
from broadcasting, he was certified 
as an Addiction Counselor for Buf-
falo Valley, Inc. for 15 years.
	 He was member of St. Cath-
erine Catholic Church, where he 
served as a reader and Eucharistic 
Minister. He was a member and 
past president of the Waynesboro 
and Mt. Pleasant Rotary Clubs and 
honored as a Paul Harris Fellow.
	 He is survived by his wife of 
57 years, Dora Foster Swafford of 
Columbia; his children: Michael 
DeVaughn (Terri) Swafford of 
Lebanon, James Frederick Swaf-
ford of Culleoka and Carla Swaf-
ford Duren of Spring Hill; brother: 
William L. (Yvonne) Swafford of 
Talbott, TN; one brother-in-law: 
Milton (Bettie) Foster of Aiken, 
SC; 6 grandsons, 6 granddaughters 
and 13 great-grandchildren.
	 Pallbearers were Mike Swaf-
ford Jr., James Swafford II, Jeremy 
Swafford, Preston Duren, Carlson 
Swafford, Tanner Smith, Darren 
Singleton and Jeff Swafford. Hon-
orary pallbearers will be Donald 
Paul, Bob Thomas, friends at St. 
Catherine Catholic Church and 
past co-workers in Buffalo Valley.

continued from preceding page

MOVING?
STAY IN TOUCH...

Please forward your new address to:

CMA Alumni Association

804 Athenaeum Place

Columbia, TN  38401-3156

  NAME:_____________________

  GRADUATING CLASS:_______

  ADDRESS:__________________

  CITY:______________________

  STATE:_____ZIP:____________

  PHONE: (____) ______________	

  E-MAIL:____________________



BUGLE QUARTERLY is published quarterly for a $3.00 
portion of member’s annual dues, by the CMA Alumni As-
sociation. First Class postage paid in Columbia, TN.
POSTMASTER: Please forward address changes to CMA 
Alumni Association, 804 Atheneaum Place, Columbia, TN 
38401-3156.
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Jim Borum ‘66; John Lee ‘67; Gus Moring ‘67; 
Rob Zimmerman ‘67; Ed Tuggle ‘67; 

Bill Wade ‘68; Bruce Wilcox ‘68; 
Bill Minkus ‘69; Monty Pitts ‘70; 

Bobby Bain ‘72; Randy Howell ‘72; 
Gary Ledbetter ‘72; Greg Thompson ‘72; 
Jim Pennington ‘72; Dudley Dolinger ‘73; 
Woody Pettigrew ‘73; Winston Elston ‘74; 

Barry Crotzer ‘76; Jay Robins ‘76; 
Blair Binkley ‘77  
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Harry Beach Ward, Class of ‘54
	 Harry Beach Ward, age 73, 
died January 26 in Madison, TN. 
	 Harry was born in Richmond, 
VA to William H. and Philena Ward.
	 He was a member of the CMA 
Rifle Team and served in the United 
States Army following graduation
	 After military service he be-
came a civil engineering draftsman 
in the Nashville area.
	 He was buried in Mt. Hope Ce-
merery, Franklin, TN

------------------
Robert E.G. Carroll, Class of ‘62
	 Robert E. G. Carroll, 63, of Ger-
mantown, TN died May 5, 2007 at 
his home. He was the adopted son 
of the late Sidney and Treba Odum 
Carroll of Memphis and the son 
of the late Earl and Bonnie Odum 
Gerding of Dallas. 
	 Mr. Carroll is survived by 
his wife, Peggy; daughters, Mary 
Chadwick and Meg Tarkington all 
of Memphis; and a brother, Burton 
Gerding of Austin, TX. 
	 After graduating CMA, Robert 
graduated Auburn University.
	 He retired from IBM and was 
an active member of the Church of 

the Holy Communion as well as a 
Master Gardener. He was a mem-
ber of the Memphis Horticulture 
Society, the Fern Society and the 
Hosta Society. 
	 In lieu of flowers, the family 
requests donations be made to the 
Church of the Holy Communion, 
BRIDGES, or a charity of the do-
nor’s choice.

------------------
Fredric W. Thirkield, Class of ‘68	
	 Fredric (Ric) W. Thirkield, III, 
60, died February 26, in Charlotte, 
NC. Ric was Born July 13, 1949, 
in Memphis, TN to Fredric (Fred) 
W. Thirkield, Jr. and Marjorie Rose 
Hoch Thirkield. He lived in South El-
gin, IL, Crystal, MN, and Columbus, 
OH, before settling in Charlotte. 
	 He attended Messick High 
School, Memphis and graduated 
Columbia Military Academy and 
State Technical Institute. 
	 Survivors include his wife, Jo 
Ann Oakes Thirkield, of Charlotte, 
NC, his sister, Jan Thirkield Wil-
liams Spindler (David), of Love, 
MS, his nieces, Stephanie Williams 
Gallagher, of Cannon Falls, MN and 
Heidi Cranford Williams, of Mem-
phis, TN. Heritage Funeral Home.
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